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Fundraiser- Hot Cross Bun orders due by week 
10 (Tues 1

st
 April or Thurs 3

rd
 April) 

 
To be collected week 11 during session time. 

 
KINDY FEES are due before or by wed 9

th
 April- 

week 10 $140. We are at capacity with a waiting 
list for sessions so get them in promptly please to 
secure your child’s place here.  

 
Wk 11 Thurs 10

th
April Last day of term. 

2 weeks holidays. Term 2 begins  Mon 28th
  
April 

 
*Please note the term dates provided on a slip 
of paper are incorrect. There are 11 weeks to 
term 1. 
 

If your phone number or address change please put it in  
writing and give to Kerry. I must have an up to date phone 
number of an emergency contact person who is available  
during the day and lives within reasonable distance of the kindy.  
For Health and Safety reasons we are unable to keep sick 
children at kindy. If your child falls sick at kindy they will need to 
be collected within the hour by either yourself or your 
emergency contact person. 
 
Change of school notification 
On your kindy enrolment form families are asked to indicate the 
school that their child will attend. If you change your mind e.g. 
you listed Port Noarlunga P.S and then change your mind 
through the year you must contact the Port Noarlunga School to 
let them know. If you list Port Noarlunga P.S on your enrolment 
I then send just your child’s name across to the school so that 

they keep a space available for your child. So that the school has 
your contact details please phone the school and speak with Jan. 
Thankyou. 
P.S The school is still organising when and what their transition 
program will look like which will not begin until a lot later this 
year. The school has asked that parents do not phone to make 
an appointment to meet with the principal but that parents 
please wait until the transition dates have been set as this will 
include a parent meeting with Heather (Principal). Parents will 
be posted this information from the school. 
*Please note: this only applies to families attending Port NoarlungaP.S  
 
ALL SAINTS SCHOOL 
All Saints Catholic Primary School (Seaford) cut off date for enrolling 
for 2015 is 11

th
 April. Please contact Lisa Macey ph 83270020 for 

enrolment forms. 

 
 
 

 
As a way of promoting the centre and 

keeping in contact with families you 

can read newsletters, get useful 

websites on parenting and see what’s 

happening at kindy online. Last year’s annual report 

is now available on   www.friedakgn.sa.edu.au 

 

As part of our Sunsmart policy and in accordance  

With The Cancer Council S.A we will all still wear our 

suncream & hats outside until the U.V rays fall below 3. 

 

 

To those parents that have taken the washing 

home to do, it is such a huge help. If you haven’t 

had your turn please see staff- we don’t like to put 

out a roster we rather parents honestly just take their 

turn. 

Thankyou…to families that are supporting the 

Kindy’s Healthy Eating Policy.  

Proving children with a nutritious lunch goes a long 

way to supporting not only their current learning 

 

SUNSMART 

       

 

 

 

REMINDERS 

THANKYOU 

http://www.friedakgn.sa.edu.au/


and development(which is crucial in the early years 

for laying down positive foundations) but also as 

lifelong learners. Having a positive role model of 

healthy eating practices will assist them to make 

healthy food choices. As you know bad habits are 

really hard to break. We don’t want our children 

having hormone related issues, weight issues, 

diabetes, concentration issues all that can be 

avoided by a balanced nutritious way of eating 

now. Thankyou for supporting your most precious 

gift in life, your children. 

 

Stay tuned for more  

about our healthy eating  

practices at Kindy. 

 

 

  

 

 

Would you like to come in and cook with the 

children using vegetables from the garden? Please 

let us know and share your ideas.  

We thought about making our own dips with the 

children as an alternative to sweet spreads on 

bread. 

 

We value your feedback, comments and suggestions. 

Please have a chat with staff or Parent Voice 

members. (Their photo is on your parent information 

board) If you do have a complaint please include 

your name so that we can discuss it with you in person. 

Thankyou 

 

Have you browsed through the black program 

folder that is by the front door? It depicts the 

children’s learning ideas and documents the 

children’s learning during the term. Please feel free 

to leave a comment in it. Thanks. 

Educators are doing their best in the time that they 

have to provide all of our children with learning 

stories as soon as possible. Thankyou for your 

patience and understanding. Feel free to have a 

chat with staff. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Did you know once your child turns 4 years of age that 
you cannot access services from Noarlunga Health? 
However if you have any concerns about your younger 
children e.g speech/language, behaviour, gross/fine 
motor skills, toileting please go and see Noarlunga 
Health services so that you can access 
practitioners/services & support early on. Early 
intervention is key to children’s learning and 
development. 
 

Once you child turns 4 years of age if you have 
concerns about their development/behaviour you can 
visit your local GP and discuss your concerns and 
access other services by utilizing what is called a 
mental health care plan. This plan enables your 
child/family approx. 6 visits to a particular practitioner 
under medicare or if they are private then a small fee 
gap may occur. Services to consider to support your 
child’s development: Speech pathologist( speech and or 
language concerns), Occupational therapist (clumsy, 
difficulties self-regulating emotions, sensory concerns, 
fine/ gross motor difficulties) , Child psychologist 
(Supports children’s wellbeing), Nutritionist (health, 
diet), Child & Youth Health (general concerns, sight & 
hearing test) Paediatrician (medical doctor) who 
specializes in treating babies and children), Podiatrist 
(orthotic supports for children’s shoes, feet related 
concerns, Physiotherapist(tight muscles, body 
alignment) 

 
 
The Parent Voice (Governing Council)  

 
Thankyou to all of those parents that attended our 
Annual General Meeting your commitment and 
dedication is most appreciated. By being on the parent 
voice you have the opportunity to share your ideas, 
learn more about the governance of the kindy, support 
your child’s learning, meet other families and be a part 
of your local community. 
 
We are very fortunate to have such an enthusiastic and 
dedicated Parent Voice. The following parents are your 
Parent Voice group for 2014: 
Melanie Barltrop, Cass Martin, Natasha Bartholomew, 
Kelly Player, Kylie Russell, Belinda Harrison, Alahna 
Ferguson, Nicole Ryks, Stella Robinson, Carly Gowers, 
Jess Platt, Karl Gautam. 
 
Their photos will be displayed so that you know who 
they are and parents might like to share their ideas, 
thoughts, feedback to these parents so that they can 
bring your voice to the meetings. 
 
Our wonderful parent voice has already organised our 
first fundraiser so please support your kindy and our 
local Becks Bakery by purchasing some hot cross buns. 
Order forms are in your pigeon holes. It’s only $6 for a 
pkt. Thankyou. 

 
 
 
 
Have you checked the community folder which is 
located in the parent information area where you sign 
in. It has lots of interesting events & parenting courses 
that are happening in our community. We cannot 
always fit them onto the parent notice board so do 
check it from time to time. Keep you eye out for “Circle 
of Security Parenting” it is a fabulous course that 
covers how to help your child feel secure in 
relationships, how to help your child in managing 
difficult behaviours: tantrums, attention seeking, being 
clinging, plus lots lots more.  
 

Community news 

FEEDBACK 

CHILD DEVELOPMENT 

PLEASE HELP 

GOVERNING COUNCIL 

 

 



 
Something a little different…. 
The Adelaide Festival Centre is putting on its 
“Something on Saturday” again from 26

th
 April to 30

th
 

August. The 2014 program caters for children aged 2-
10 years. The acts include a family opera, Japanese sit 
down comedy, a new children’s pop group, toddler 
disco party and a ventriloquist. The free Foundation 
Kids Corner craft workshops will be on again and 
require no bookings. 
Ph Bass 131 246 for performance bookings. 
 
Also look out for Pete the Sheep and the Chooky 
dancers at the Marion Cultural Centre in July 

 
 
 
 

Will be available for viewing next week. If you wish to 
purchase that week you can. Otherwise they will be 
available to purchase next term. 

 

 

 
 

Just as consistent routines greatly help children manage 

their days/ weeks so are clear expectations. You may 

have noticed we have relaxing music playing in the 

mornings now as you enter Kindy. Please chat with your 

child about coming into Kindy calmly and choosing a 

learning experience to engage in. Parents are more 

than welcome to stay until 9am (unless your child has 

difficulties separating then a 10 minute activity together 

usually works better and then say goodbye, having a 

staff member support your child. We ask parents that 

bring siblings to please look after their children at all 

times to honor our 4 year olds time at kindy and their 

learning experiences. We have a list of playgroups in the 

area that families can access for their play experiences. 

Please remember The kindy garden/equipment/ 

activities are set up for the Kindy children to engage in 

their learning. It is not a playground for older siblings. 

Perhaps families could consider taking older siblings to 

school first and then bringing your 4 year old to Kindy so 

that activities can be set up by educators in the morning 

and then left safely. 

 
When it comes to bullying behaviours, your child might 
be the one affected- or shocking as this might be- your 
child might be the one doing the bullying. 
Bullying behaviours are not only physical but include 
verbal and emotional blackmail. 
"I’m not inviting you to my birthday if you don’t…………” 
“You can be my friend if you…………” 
“I don’t like you” 
“You’re stupid” 
Behaviours of kicking, pushing, punching, pinching, 
biting, poking tongues out, spitting. 
As a parent- a child’s most influential role model what 
example do you set for your children? How do you 
speak in front of your children? Does it involve bribes or 
consequences? Do they hear arguments or discussions 
that young ears should not be privy to? Do they watch 
television programs or play playstation games that are 
inappropriate for their age? There are recommended 
viewing ages for a reason based on children’s learning 

and their cognitive and emotional brain development. 
Children enact what they see and hear and have not  
developed the part of the brain that can understand and 
rationalize real v’s not real. E.g. superheroes and 
cartoons being ‘real’ and not understanding that we do  
not function/live/play that way.  Children might say ‘it’s 
pretend’ without actually having the capacity to know 
what that actually means in reality. We often see 
children hitting and fighting each other saying they are 
being characters from various cartoons and games. 
You may have seen recently in the media the concern 
about bullying behaviours by children and adults within 
the community.  
Please help put a stop to bullying behaviour. 
Visit the “Raising children network” web site for a great 
read on a range of topics. 
 

Kindy borrowing centre 
Our Kindy borrowing centre is now open again. You can 
go in with your child and borrow books or a literacy 
pack. Simply write down the name of the book and your 
child’s name & date in the borrowing folder. Items can 
be borrowed for 1 week and then returned into the 
basket. 

 
 
 
 
 
Have you read the fortnightly program on the parent 
information board or looked through the visual diary?  
We have been following the childrenõs interest in in the 
vegetable garden, music and movement, puppets and 
creating through an assortment of natural medium. We 
have also been engaging in many pre literacy 
experiences including rhyme and counting syllables in 
words and exploring alliteration.  We are sharing many 
group games and activities to further skills in working 
together in harmony, collaboration, group entry skills, 
turn taking, social skills and promoting a sense of 
wellbeing and belonging as part of a group. Many of the 
activities encourage children to further develop their fine 
motor skills, problem solving skills, numeracy and 
mathematical skills and positive dispositions for 
learning.  
Powerful learning skills that we have been working on 
with the children include listening, respecting others, 
using protective behaviour strategies (using our words 
e.g STOP I feel sad when youé.  ) problem solving, 
empathy, using our manners and calming strategies. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Engaged in learning through 
play. 

Engaging in learning 

Kindy Photos 

Say No to BULLYING behaviours 

 

 
 

 

Tinkering, 
creating, 
reflecting, 
problem solving 

Developing 
numeracy skills, 
turn taking, 
patience, group 
skills. 

 



 

 

Opening hearts and minds to lifelong learning. 
Kerry, Annette, Jaz, Julie, Karen, Tonia & Chris 

Team work.  

 

 

 

 

 

Austin’s idea: “We can 
make jump music” 

Interesting information about teaching and learning 

Recently I attended a leaders day and was very fortunate to hear Guy 

Claxton, Emeritus Professor of learning sciences, Centre for Real-World 

Learning, University of Winchester UK. He spoke about how postindustrial 

linear ways of teaching are not relevant or assisting our children as 

confident learners in today’s changing world. He questions do we as 

parents and teachers spoon feed our children to the point of detriment to 

children as resourceful thinkers and learners. Does this build their capacity 

as learners? No.  

Education is a preparation for the future. The future is complex, challenging 

and uncertain-…..work technology, globalization, leisure… therefore 21st 

century education should prepare all young people to deal well with 

uncertainty….To be confident, capable and enthusiastic learners and 

explorers. He goes on to say that we are teaching children that to get good 

results are important, scripted teaching that only serves children to give 

scripted answers- tests- results are not enough. Children become passive 

learners, dependent and anxious about failure. They become fast thinkers 

which works well in simple systems e.g. 3x3 = however it fails in complex 

thinking or systems that are not requiring scripted answers.  

A lot of research has been done that shows children are floundering when it 

comes to thinking outside the square-problem solving, sense of judgment 

and critical thinking. He says we are training children to be performers and 

build them up to be living in a false tower of success- getting the grades-

scripted responses which is damaging children as learners. When we give 

impulsive answers we are not using stop and think skills.  We need to help 

children with the skills of making the right response to situations that they are 

not prepared for - not scripted so they are able to make positive life 

choices. We are failing children if we don’t prepare children with the skills 

that they need to cope with uncertainty……. “Resilience in 

uncertaintyó…..”The joy of the struggleó…esp the bright ones otherwise they 

are the least prepared in life. 

 

Guy talks about the learning power rainbow : 

Curiosity-questioning, exploring, wondering 

Courage-persevering, adventurous, patient 

Craftsmanship- tinkering, improving 

Critique-self evaluating, getting feedback 

Creativity- imagining, daydreaming 

Collaboration-team building, empathizing, listening 

Copying- watching, emulating, and modeling. 

 

Stretching children’s learning muscles is exactly what we do at this 

kindergarten. Our pedagogy around developing children as lifelong 

learners by developing children’s positive dispositions for learning through 

play is up with current research and innovative teaching practices. Well 

done team! 

 

Guy says we need to help students move to more a robust way of 

accepting and giving feedback instead of taking it as criticism. “SHIFT THE 

ATTITUDE” and understand that this is something useful for life- he talks about 

mind coaching-positive habits of mind. 

Keep children thinking on their feet…how to face uncertainty…how to 

flounder intelligently. We can teach courage….resilience…..don’t rescue 

children too quickly otherwise they learn that difficulty is something that you 

need to be rescues from…… Make tricky interesting…..develop a sense of 

awe…wonderment…..positive mindset…...teach courage….teach 

reflection, what would you try next time? 

òGetting stuck is not a problem, staying stuck is! Practice getting unstuck. 

Teach creativity….let kinds get bored…..teach them to enjoy stillness and 

inwardness….not dumbing them down with t.v, electronic games…… give 

them simple flexible materials to create with. Coach them with visualization 

and mediation. Let them dream 

 

A powerful predictor of children’s positive learning…..The ability to manage 

impulses…self-gratification…. Being able to STOP & THINK 

 

Albert Einstein once said : òItõs not that Iõm so smart. Itõs that I stay with 

problems longer.ó 

 

Engaged in literacy experiences. 
Peer mentoring 

Team work, patience, collaboration. 

Planting herbs. 
Learning in our vegetable garden-

sustainability. 

 

We are involved in a literacy 
research project with Flinders 

University. 


